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To all PhD candidates in their third/fourth semester
Midway evaluation of PhD candidates
What
The midway evaluation is a milestone in your PhD-education. It is a formal evaluation of your doctoral process that normally takes place between 15 and 18 months after the start of the project if you have a three-year PhD-position and between 21 and 24 months after the start of the project if you have a four-year PhD-position with required duties.
Why 

The goals for the midway evaluation are:
· To evaluate how the project is progressing by
· Evaluating the progress compared to the original plan, reflecting on the progress and on why and how the reality might not be in accordance with the original plan 
· Agreeing on a plan for the work going forward
· Evaluating the candidate-supervisor relationship
· To catch any potential challenges as early as possible so that measures may be taken in order to prevent delays and drop outs
· To agree on any measures that may secure the project’s progress towards finalising the thesis
How
The midway evaluation is carried out by a group consisting of the Director of the PhD programme, the Head of the Department, the Vice-Dean of research and a representative from the research section at the Faculty of Humanities. The candidate and the Head of Department will participate in the entire meeting, while the candidate’s main supervisor will participate in parts of the meeting. The representative from the research section will act as secretary. For candidates with a work place outside of NTNU a representative for the employer will also be invited. The candidate and the supervisors decide whether any co-supervisors should participate in parts of the meeting.
The main goal of the midway evaluation is to have constructive discussion with the candidate’s status report as a starting point. The time frame for the meeting is one and a half hour.

The candidate will be notified well ahead of the evaluation. No less than one week before the meeting, the candidate should hand in a status report (4-5 pages) to the research section. A template for the report is attached. The research section will send the report to all participants ahead of the meeting. 

The report should either be sent through NTNU’s internal mail system to Research Section, Faculty of Humanities, Dragvoll or by email to gro.luras@ntnu.no or caroline.nilstad@ntnu.no.
If there have been significant changes to the project, you should enclose an updated project description as well.

The Vice-Dean of research chairs the meeting. The candidate will be asked to briefly describe their project before one jointly goes through the report. The aim of the meeting is to charter the progress and see if there is anything that should be done to secure completion of the project within the nominal time period. 
The research section will write a brief report from the evaluation to be signed by all participants. The report will be sent to all participants after the meeting and will be filed at the Faculty.

Please contact Gro Lurås (tel. 96689 or gro.luras@ntnu.no) or Caroline Nilstad (caroline.nilstad@ntnu.no) if you have any questions.
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All correspondence that is part of the case being processed is to be addressed to the relevant unit at NTNU, not to individuals. Please use our reference with all inquiries.


